7/29/2015

TOWNSHIP of KILBUCK

MINUTES

June 23, 2015
Meeting called to order by Fader at 7:05 pm.
Pledge of Allegiance.

Attendance:    Fader, Tomaro, Valois, Means, Scally, and Makatura.  
Valois moved to accept Minutes of May 26, 2015, Kilbuck Township Workshop and Board of Supervisors Meeting. Tomaro 2nd. Carried 3-0. 
Public:


Boaks

Lynfield Drive

What is the time line when to expect information to confirm or deny Lynfield Drive.  Engineer stated by next meeting.



Lynn Mason


Eicher Road

When are you going to repair the broken storm sewer that starts at the end of my property, because pretty soon you are going to have to rebuild my basement wall.  Means stated that this is the same storm sewer and wall that you threatened litigation against the Township over previously, I have advised the Township not to discuss this with you at this time.  

Tom Neiman


Roosevelt Road

Inquired if there has been a decision on the Verizon zoning. Tomaro advised that another meeting has been scheduled for June 25 at 7:00 pm.

Finance:

Bank statements and list of bills are available for your review.  Real Estate taxes coming in during the discount period.  Bond payment is included in this list of bills.

Communications:

· Wesbanco information on ICS Money Market product and CDARs certificate product.  Follow up with rate and return information on the money market and certificate products.
· Attended a telephone conference to meet FEMA requirements to update the Hazard Mitigation Plan.  This allows us to remain on the list for if any disaster should happen in the Township. The plan was updated and submitted Friday, June 19.

· DCED reports were completed for 2015.

Solicitor:

· Walmart storm water plan was received and reviewed. Some items need to be removed – that the Township would indemnify Walmart. Other items were common to be removed and forwarded to Walmart for their review.  
· Releasing of line of credit for Walmart as well.  Follow up with letter that was prepared in February.  

· Oil & Gas Zoning Amendment of 2003.  Now provisions and regulations have been added since issues of recent years with Marcellus and unconventional practices since 2013. Now ready to advertise and pass in July.
· Valois attended the Zoning Hearing on the Verizon issue and the board is missing data and pushing the meeting to give more time to collect data vs. denying and requiring a reapplication for a variance.  Our charges are increasing on continuing the same hearing.  Means explained under the MPC you cannot charge for the cost of your board solicitor, court reporting can be split between the board and the applicant. The Fee Schedule notes $250, restarting the process would require additional advertising as well.  May research the area and see what other communities are charging for zoning hearings.  Fee Schedule needs to be reviewed.
Engineer:  Report submitted.
· Meeting with ALCOSAN to discuss the regionalization plan to take over the major interceptors in the communities.
· Walmart O&M plan received May 27.  

· Wilson Drive barricades discussed, 3 are enough as long as clearly marked.  Specifications do not require an additional geotechnical is required at this time.  Approved for advertising.

· Courtney Mill Road. Met with George Koleck of West View Water on June 16. Planning to obtain board approval in August.  Gas line has already been replaced.  Curb to curb ordinance just covers overlay.  Courtney Mill will need base reconstruction.  This will also depend on where the replacement trench will be located to determine how the cost of the repair will be split.
· Stroyne property located next to the Walmart site.  Unclear where the property line is located.  Several issues on grading and type of fill.  
Safety:
· Ohio Township Police Department – report as submitted.

· Emsworth Fire Department – No Report
· Ben Avon Fire Department – Report submitted. 
Motions:

Valois moved to accept the List of Bills in the amount of $186,463.66 as submitted for June 23, 2015. Tomaro 2nd. Carried 3-0.
Valois moved to terminate COMDOC contract for the copier service. 
Valois discussed the need to terminate the lease on a copier that we do not use with regularity. The payoff is the same as what we are paying to finish out the year and no return of equipment.  In the 7th year of the contract.

Tomaro 2nd.  Carried 3-0.

Valois moved to purchase a replacement door (at a cost of $601) for the rental space of the building, Avalon Borough DPW to install. Tomaro 2nd. Carried 3-0.
Valois moved to advertise for the Wilson Road wall project using the specifications as noted from the Township Engineer. Tomaro 2nd. Carried 3-0.
Valois moved to accept the minutes from the May 12, 2015, Planning Commission meeting. Tomaro 2nd. 

Carried 3-0.

Old Business:
Comprehensive Plan review at the June 9, 2015, Planning Commission Meeting.  The next review will be at the August Planning Commission Meeting.  

Makatura submitted addresses for the (300 Block) Roosevelt Road water lines and Camp Horne Road sewer lines were gathered and given to Emily Mueller, Solicitor with Goehring, Rutter and Boehm to research for municipal liens.  The water line installation was paid to the County and they may have put the liens on the property, not the Township.  Mr. Neiman confirmed he paid the County at that time.

New Business:

Lynn Mason asked what happened with the grant money that Mr. Dilmore applied for to repair the sewer line on Eicher. It was confirmed that it was not received.

The next regular Township Meeting, July 28, 2015, Workshop at 6:00 pm, Township meeting at 7:00 pm. 
Tomaro moved to adjourn to 8:45 pm. Fader 2nd. Carried 3-0.
Lorraine Makatura

Assistant Secretary
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